
 
Calendar 
Fri 13th Dec Swimming  
Wed 18th Dec Students last Day 
Fri 20th Dec  Staff last Day 

2014 
Tues 28th Jan Staff Development Day 
Wed 29th Jan 1/2/3 and 4/5/6 start.  
 Best Start Testing for Kinder 
Thurs 30th Jan K/1 resume 
Fri 7th Feb P&C Welcome BBQ 
 
Music Recital 
On Tuesday morning we held our annual Music 
Recital at the Woodville Hall. We had many 
students performing; They were: Shyla, Sophie, 
Nyah, Tom, Asher, Kimberley, Layla, Zac, Hillary, 
Rachael, Kyan and Gabriel with keyboard; 
Michael, Ty, Harry, Whyatt and Jesse for guitar; 
our Senior Recorder Group: Asher, Lucy, Bailea, 
Nyah, Jesse, Gabby, Shyla and Kimberley; our 
Junior Recorder Group: Layla, Hillary and Grace 
and our Senior Choir. We sincerely thank Ms 
Hamer for training our choir and recorder groups; 
Mrs Helen Tuyl coaching the keyboard players 
and Mr Eric Loi with our guitar players. It was 
wonderful to see so many of our students 
performing and demonstrating their musical 
talents. 
 
Woodville Hall BBQ 
Don’t forget the Woodville Hall Christmas Get-
together and BBQ is on this Sunday from 4 pm. 
Please bring a plate. 
 

Presentation Night 
Thank you to everyone for joining with us last 
night, celebrating our school year with our 
wonderful students. A sincere thank you to 
everyone who helped: setting up; cleaning up; 
preparing the students; cooking; serving and 
generally helping out. It is what makes this 
community what it is! The children did beautifully 
with their performances—we should all be so 
proud of them. Congratulations to all the award 
winners, especially the major award winners who 
were: 
Jill Crow Memorial Citizenship award: Victoria 
Luke Merchant Award: Luci 
Evan Farley Public Speaking: Asher 
See-Meehan Junior Encouragement: Rachael 
Paterson Rotary Senior Encouragement: Charlotte 
Rouse Junior Commitment Award: Georgia 
Rouse Senior Commitment Award: Bailea 
Premiers Sporting Challenge: Luci 
Rob Faulkner Citizenship: Emma 
 

• After such a successful evening, it is now 
time to review the organisation of our 
Presentation Night. Attached is a survey 
about future Presentation Nights/Days in 
which I would like everyone’s feedback. I 
will presume if you don’t offer an 
opinion, that you don’t mind which way 
we go with our future organisation of the 
Presentation Night. 

 
School Reports and Quality Work Folders 
All school reports and quality work folders will be 
sent home tomorrow afternoon. 
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Music Expression of Interest-reminder 
We have attached an expression of interest form 
for those children who would like to be involved 
in drumming next year. This will cost $10 per 
week, with the lessons held in our COLA one 
morning per week, before school starts. The full 
details are outlined in the expression of interest 
letter. 
Also included with this letter is an expression of 
interest form for our Elective Music lessons and 
Senior Choir next year.  These need to be 
returned by tomorrow. 
 
School Swimming 
This is just a reminder that our Swimming School 
lessons continue this week—all swimming gear is 
needed for tomorrow. This is our last day for 
swimming this year and is a fun day lesson, that 
all children will enjoy. There is a change of times 
for tomorrow, we start swimming at 12.30 pm. 
 
Year 6 Day Out 
On Monday, Mrs Murphy and I will be taking out 
our Year 6 children for the traditional “Year 6 Day 
Out”. This year we will be going Ice Skating at 
Warners Bay and Laser Tag at Thornton. We will 
be enjoying lunch at Subway at Glendale. The 
Year 6 children have their notes and need to 
return them tomorrow.  
 
School Christmas Party 
Our joint class Christmas party this year will be 
held on the last day of school for students, 
Wednesday 18th December at lunchtime.  We are 
going to order a range of pizzas (students will be 
surveyed to find their favourites).  Each child will 
also be given a can of soft drink (not Coke), an ice 
block and a few lollies.  We are asking each 
student who will be present on the last day of 
school to bring in $6 to cover the cost of the 
party.  No additional foods or drinks will need to 
be provided for the day, except something for 
crunch and sip in the morning.   For catering 
purposes, could you please let the staff know if 
your child will not be attending that day? This will 
be an out of uniform day, as it is the last day for 
students for 2013 
 

Scripture Lessons this year 
As most of you are aware, Mrs Jodie Gale has 
been teaching Scripture to our students 
throughout the year. We really appreciate her 
time and efforts, teaching our children, as she 
approaches all lessons with a very open and 
Christian mind, is always well prepared and has a 
beautiful nature with the children. This is a huge 
commitment each week, and we really appreciate 
it. 
 
Staff Development Days 
On Thursday, 19th December and Friday, 20th 
December, we will be having our Staff 
Development Days. (the children finish on 
Wednesday, 18th December). During this time we 
will be —“Disability Standards for Students” 
online course; “Corruption Prevention” online 
course; analysing Naplan results; developing 2014 
school plan , updating ASR; Planning for 2014—
literacy policy (now ready to implement); Live Life 
Well policy (ready to implement) and develop 
new Maths scope and sequence to be used 
during term 1 (must be implemented in 2015 
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Birthdays:-   
Fang-Chiao turned 6 on 8th December 
Bailea will turn 11 on 27th December 

 

 
Parent’s lunch day 

The last day of school Wednesday 18th 
December is fast approaching. 

As with past years we are inviting parents to 
get together for lunch and a final catch up 
before the Christmas break. 

We will most likely go to the Largs Hotel 
around midday before heading back to school 
pick up the kids and farewell our year six 
students. 

All parents are invited, so anyone who is 
interested let me know by Friday 13th so we 
can book a table. 

Pat Lannen – P&C President 

 

School Presentation Organisation 
Our School Presentation Nights have been successful for many years, but we need to review our practices 
for our future planning. Many of our Presentation Nights have been very hot with a lack of air conditioning 
in the hall, so we do have the opportunity to change this (if we want). So please indicate your preference 
below: 
 

Our School Presentation Night should remain as it is  
  

We should hold our Presentation during the day from 9.30 am (to avoid the heat)         
 
Any comments: 

________________________________________
________________________________________
________________________________________
________________________________________ 
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MUSIC EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST 

 
Next year we intend to continue with our music program, possibly with drum lessons as an 
additional option ( if there is sufficient interest). The drum lesson expression of interest is a 
separate document – lessons will run BEFORE school, once a week, from 8:45 – 9:15am. 
Cost will be $10/lesson. 
 
Students will also have the option of participating in: 
 

• Guitar lessons with Mr Eric Loi - $10/week for 30 minute group lessons, $20/week for 
20 minute individual lessons – held during class time on Thursday mornings – Year 2 
and above 

• Keyboard lessons with Mrs Helen Tuyl - $10/week for 30 minute group lessons – 
students may need to purchase a Keyboard text book which Mrs Tuyl will organise – 
held during class time on Tuesday mornings – Year 2 and above 

• Senior Choir with Ms Hamer – held during afternoon recess once a week – Year 2 and 
above 

• Senior Recorder – (preparation for Opera House performance) – 30 minute lesson 
with Mrs Tuyl on Tuesdays during class time until the performance, then fortnightly 
lessons with Ms Hamer on Thursday mornings during class time for the rest of the 
year 

• Junior Recorder - fortnightly lessons with Ms Hamer on Thursday mornings during 
class time. Year 2 and above 

 
Could you please complete the form below and return it to school before the end of the 
year, so that lessons can be organised ready to begin as early as possible next year. 
 

 
My child/ren are interested in the following lessons: (please insert student’s name under 
appropriate instrument. 
 

Keyboard Guitar Recorder Choir 
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